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    "Lions Helping Others - A Celebration of Service" 

 
From the Desk of          
           District Governor Charles Croft 
 
Now that we are at the midway point of summer, many of our Lions clubs are 

busy planning and preparing for an active next four months.  Hopefully, we 

will be able to conduct all of our planned activities, service projects and 

fundraisers despite a resurgence of COVID at this time.  Now is also a great 

time to be developing and implementing fall membership drives and other 

endeavors to build clubs with new members who will bring new energy and 

fresh ideas into our clubs.  Check out LCI’s website for inspiring ideas for 

membership recruitment or call on either Global Membership Coordinator 

Lion Martin Bonura, Membership Specialist FVDG Nadja Muchow or any one 

of our Global Action Team Resource Committee members to assist you.  On a 

side note, I am excited to announce that, led by the Hagerstown Lions, efforts 

are currently underway to start a new Leo club at a middle school in 

Hagerstown.   Hopefully, we will be able to provide more details in the 

September newsletter. 

 Is your club looking for ideas for new service projects?  Check out Lions 

Clubs International website in the section labeled The Service Journey to 

research opportunities for new ways to serve your communities.  Consider 

keeping new projects relatively simple, hands on, short term while 

maximizing club member involvement and don’t forget to celebrate and 

report your service in MyLion.  Another way to involve our Lions in service is 

to participate in our Vice District Governors Service Challenge.  Our VDG’s will 

be announcing the first district wide service project at the August cabinet 

meeting so be looking for the details of the first challenge.  I would encourage 

our clubs to participate in these challenges.  

 

 

Newsletter Deadline 
Please have all newsletter 

submissions to Lion Christy Pope @ 
christypope22w@yahoo.com, no 

later than one week before the end 
of the previous month. 

 

Charles Croft Jr.                              Home Club – LaVale Lions Club 
Email: ccroft@atlanticbb.net               Telephone: 304-738-4708 

 

 

mailto:christypope22w@yahoo.com
mailto:ccroft@atlanticbb.net
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District Governor Charles Croft – cont. 

Please remember those who have been impacted by natural disasters around the world, 

especially those in Europe that have been devastated by flooding.  Our foundation is working hard to 

provide financial assistance to those in need and any individual or club donation for disaster relief 

goes a long way in aiding others.  PCC/PDG Brian Cox will be happy to assist any club in making any 

annual or special donations. 

 During my first month as your district governor I have had the privilege of completing official 

visits to the Thurmont, Grantsville and Francis Scott Key clubs.  I came away from each visit 

rejuvenated just by being with other Lions and hearing and celebrating their club accomplishments.  I 

have been impressed by the impact that our clubs are making in their communities.  Lions, we are 

truly making a difference in the lives of others and our communities.  In addition to the club visits I 

attended the in-person Lions Youth Foundation annual retreat in Annapolis, the quarterly virtual 

meeting of the Lions Low Vision Research Foundation and, of course, our district Change of Banner 

celebration.  My August schedule includes not only the first cabinet meeting on August 14, but official 

visits with Roaring Run, South Carroll Lioness Lions, Union Bridge, Smithsburg, Westminster and 

Hancock.  Also scheduled is the MD22 Council of Governor’s annual turnover meeting and an 

informational meeting for LOVRNET.  As you can see, we are gearing up for an exciting year and I am 

looking forward to visiting each of our clubs and celebrating with you your service to your 

communities. 

Charlie Croft, District Governor 
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Nadja Muchow 
Email: nmmuchow@comcast.net                Home Club – Thurmont Lions Club                   Telephone: 410-299-4074 

 
  

From the Desk of  
           First Vice District Governor Nadja Muchow 
 
 

Keeping Lions Engaged and Coming Back!! 

 

 

To ensure your Lions club remains healthy and active, you need to consider the experience and 

expectations of the members belonging to your club. If your expectations are not met, would you go 

back? Of course not! 

Lions want to be able to develop friendships and feel like they have a sense of belonging! They want 

to take pride in their club knowing that their service activities and fundraising efforts are making a 

difference in their community and around the world. Sounds easy. Doesn’t it?  

Conflict is the number one reason Lions Club members leave their club. Conflict can look different in 

different clubs and includes conflict with other members, too many disagreements, personality 

clashes, drama, cliques, politics and not feeling respected by other members of the club!  

What does your club culture look like? Do your members feel they are in a safe environment where 

their opinions are heard?  Do they feel a sense of belonging? Do they feel they are making a 

difference? 

During my club visitations, I will be addressing the issue of club culture by having you participate in 

a short role play developed by PCS Martin Bonura and me. It is designed to let you observe a 

negative club culture, a positive club culture with discussion to follow.  

 

I look forward to visiting your clubs!  

 

Yours in Lionism, 
 
FVDG Nadja Muchow 
 

 

mailto:nmmuchow@comcast.net
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Email: jebair2025@hotmail.com                           Jeremy Bair 
Facebook: Vicedg Jeremy Bair                  Home Club – Greater Carroll Lions Club              Telephone: 410-596-2917 

 
 

 
tasked myself with a new video that paralleled one I did as Region IV Chair last year.  The video in the 

following link can be thought of as a Virtual 22W District Meeting to highlight all 54 incoming presidents 

and honor Lions with 30+ years of service.  While we will be watching it at the first Cabinet Meeting, you 

may celebrate it at the club level with those involved and preview it here:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IeoWiKFKzBk 

 

In continuing to honor great service efforts of 22W Lions, the September video will be a tribute to those 22W 

Lions with military service ahead of Veterans Day.  I have initially reached out to last year's presidents and 

secretaries for their help in assembling current photos or "uniform" photos of years past with information 

including branch of service, highest rank, year of entry and year of exit.  Please work with your club members 

to submit their military service so we may celebrate a Veterans Day Video at the second Cabinet Meeting.  

 In the first 50 days since the convention, I was able to be present with 27 of the 54 Lions Clubs or club 

representatives in the district.  My plan will be to see all 54 Lions Clubs or club representatives in the first 

100 days after the convention in one fashion or another ahead of the USA Canada Forum.  As I circulate to the 

clubs, I will also be taping segments to be used in a membership recruitment effort for all clubs to use on 

their website or social medias.  The first membership spotlight video for this year will include the Mount 

Airy 4 County Lions Club, the Smithsburg Lions Club and the Grantsville Lions Club with several others still to 

be added.  If you would like to use previous membership videos from last year for social media, please see the 

following links: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YKvQdWe58As&t=127s   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PAQ51HfaCFw 

 

  
God Bless America!                    In Lionism, 

               Lion Jeremy Bair 

        Second Vice District Governor 
 
 

jebair2025@hotmail.com        (410) 596-2917       FB:  Vicedg Jeremy Bair      199 Warfieldsburg Road, Westminster, MD 21157 

 

From the Desk of  
           Second Vice District Governor Jeremy Bair 
 
Lions of 22W, 
 
 In keeping with District Governor Charlie Croft's theme, "Lions Helping Others: A 

Celebration of Service," there is much to be thankful for this new year of Lionism.  I  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IeoWiKFKzBk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YKvQdWe58As&t=127s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PAQ51HfaCFw
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From the Desk of: 
 
 Region Chair Rachel Graham & Lion Jim Lutz 

 

 
August 2021 

 

Region IV Lions Clubs Service Project – Diabetic Alert Service Dog Fund Raiser 

 

Lions, you never know when a SERVICE opportunity will present itself. 

On May 17, 2021, I received a request for help from a member of the Westminster Community. A mother called me 

and made a request for help getting a Diabetic Alert Service Dog for her son to Taylorsville Winfield Lions Club. 

He is a Graduating Senior at Westminster High School. 

He was diagnosed with Type I diabetes at age 3. He has attended Lion’s Camp Merrick a few times. He is on a 

Continuous Glucose Monitor (CGM) that alarms him and his mother’s cell phone. He is also on an Insulin Pump. 

On occasions his blood sugars have dropped low at night while he’s asleep and the alarm from the CGM hasn’t 

been able to waken him. It did alarm her and she was able to help him. He is under the care of a doctor at Sinai 

Hospital and the family reports monthly the readings from the CGM and the pump to her for adjustments. 

A Diabetic Alert Service Dog was suggested to them by their family support group. They researched this and chose 

to get a dog from Diabetic Alert Dogs of America (DADA). They put down a deposit of $2,500 for a dog named 

“Morgan”( see Picture below). They owe a balance of $13,000 upon delivery of Morgan. At this time Morgan 

should arrive in October. They are also looking into Veterinary Insurance for the dog and also Life insurance on the 

dog.  

Her son has been accepted into University of Delaware and will begin there in the Fall 2021. They have talked to 

Univ. of Del. and they have agreed to make accommodations for the dog. His future roommates have also approved 

of him having a Service dog.  

I responded to the Mother that this was a big project for just one Lion Club but that I would investigate and get back 

to her. Over the next week I email and spoke with various Lions in our Region and District and this project took 

legs. I talked with then Region Chair Jeremy Bair and PDG Brian Cox. We contacted the American Diabetes 

Association and were turned down. PDG Cox counseled that this would probably not qualify for a grant and the 

process was a long one. We decided to make it a Region effort, with the blessing of RCE Rachel Graham, and 

approach our 16 clubs to help this family. 

 

I am proud to say that this far we have raised $6,750. Donations have come from 7 Lions Clubs in Region IV, a 

Club outside the District, a church and a Non-Profit Foundation. At this time other Clubs in Region IV are 

considering making a donation. 

 
 

        

 District 22-W Lions Clubs International 
 

Region IV Serving Carroll County Communities  

“We Serve” 
RC Rachel Graham and Lion Jim Lutz 

410-875-4189  LionJimLutz@gmail.com 
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If you or your Club would like to Help or have any questions please email or call me. 

 

Thanks for considering help to this family! 

Lion Jim Lutz Sec. TWLC, 

LionJimLutz@gmail.com or 410-875-4189 

 

mailto:LionJimLutz@gmail.com
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From the Desk of: 
 

Lion Martin Bonura, District Lions Quest Chair  

 

 

 

 

Lions Quest is an LCIF Program 

 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has a social and emotional learning program called Lions Quest that 

teaches children decision-making skills, communication skills, and how to say no to drugs and alcohol. The Lions 

Quest program promotes positivity and support, to increase their well-being and academic achievement. It is an all-

inclusive approach that helps students develop the skills to create good relationships with themselves and with 

others.  

 

The concept behind Lions Quest dates to 1975 and was designed to help young people develop the skills and 

strength of character needed to succeed as adults. In 1984, LCIF became involved with the program by providing a 

grant to further expand the program. In 2002, LCIF took formal ownership of Lions Quest. The foundation has 

awarded more $20 million in grants to establish or expand Lions Quest programs across the United States and 

around the world. Our district has received $50,000 in Lions Quest grants to develop programs in three of our four 

regions. Local Lions Clubs are important to the success and expansion of Lions Quest, supporting the program 

through local funding, coordinating teacher training, co-hosting parent meetings, speaking to youth, and 

undertaking joint service projects with students. The success of Lions Quest relies on the Lions who champion the 

program in their own communities. 

 

Lions Quest is a skill-building program that uses free-standing lessons to promote social and emotional 

development for students in kindergarten through twelfth grade. Lions Quest is designed to establish caring, 

participatory, and well-managed learning environments. The Lions Quest approach helps to establish the learning 

conditions that young people need to be capable, healthy, and successful in all areas of life. The lessons and 

activities provide coverage for all five Collaborative for Academic, Social, and Emotional Learning Institute for the 

integration of cognitive and social-emotional curriculum competencies of: 

✓ Self-awareness 

✓ Self-management 

✓ Social awareness 

✓ Relationship skills 

✓ Responsible decision-making 

 

More information is available at https://www.lions-quest.org. 

 

Please let Lion Martin Bonura at lionsbonura@gmail.com know about potential schools or youth programs.  

 

Submitted by Lion Martin Bonura, District Lions Quest Chair  
 

mailto:lionsbonura@gmail.com
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Lion Martin Bonura, District 22-W Global Membership Team Coordinator:  
 

 

 

 

Renewing Membership after Covid 

 

While last year we had the North America Membership Initiative, we also were challenged by Covid, the lack of in 

person events and meetings, and the use of Zoom to provide orientation and membership training. This year we 

move toward the Global Membership Approach. District Governor Charlie Croft and his Global Action Team are 

the driving force of the Global Membership Approach, which combines a strategic approach and a set of resources 

for district teams to utilize to develop membership and achieve a positive net growth by: 

·       Rejuvenating districts with new clubs 

·       Revitalizing clubs with new members 

·       Re-motivating existing members with fellowship and exciting service. 

 

The approach has universal applicability, with the ability to customize based on regional needs and circumstances. 

To meet this approach, DG Charlie has the following membership goals: 

✓ New Members – By the end of 2021/2022 fiscal year, our district will add 150 new members by the end of 

2021-2022. 

✓ Membership Retention – By the end of 2021/2022, our district will reduce the number of dropped members 

to 140 including those lost to death, thereby increasing net membership by 10. 

✓ New Clubs – By the end of 2021/2022 fiscal year, our district will form one new conventional or cyber club 

with at least 25 new members, one new branch club with at least 10 members and at least one campus club 

with 15 new members. 

 

We all need to support the implementation of the Global Membership Approach by building a team, a vision, a plan, 

and success. We need the help of all members in meeting those goals. Please consider how you can help. I can be 

reached at join22Wlions@gmail.com.  

 

Submitted by Lion Martin Bonura, District 22-W Global Membership Team Coordinator 

 

From the Desk of: 
 

mailto:join22Wlions@gmail.com
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From the Desk of 

Lynn Stimmel 

Marketing & Communications Chair 

  

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

  

All clubs can benefit from promotion; and press releases, social media postings, etc. 

aren’t just for your big fundraising events.  

  

If you have speakers at your meetings, that’s good for two releases -– one saying the 

speaker will be there and one showing he/she was.  Same for your big fundraisers—

promote before, celebrate afterward. 

  

Take pictures when performing service projects; show your community what Lions—

and in particular, your club—do to improve the world for everyone.  One caveat:  if 

there are children in the photo, get parent/guardian permission before using.  Some 

parents maintain a tight rein over having their child’s image posted to social media. 

  

If your community has a local radio station, FCC regulations require they make time 

for free public service announcements.  Remember to KISS (keep it short and sweet) 

your PSAs; many radio outlets prefer releases in 15-, 30-, and 60-second 

lengths.  Before submitting your copy, do some test runs to see how many seconds it 

takes. 

  

Be creative with your marketing and communications; if you have a really good idea, 

be sure to let your 22W Chairman Lion Lynn Stimmel and MD-22 Chairman PDG Susan 

Bonura know! 
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Awards 
 

THURMONT 

                                                          

Thurmont Lions Club presents “Lion of the Year” Award 

Lion Mari Veronie was recognized by President Susan Favorite as the 

recipient of the prestige award “Lion of the Year” award for the 

Thurmont Lions Club. 

Lion Marci has been a Lion for only three years, but during this time 

she has excelled above and beyond her duties and 

accomplishments.  She is the 1st Vice President for the club.  Lion 

Marci has organized a “Wag and Wine” project to benefit the Leader 

Dog program to be held in April 2021.  The program was cancelled last 

year due to COVID-19.  In addition, she has chaired and participated 

in club projects and fundraisers such as Easter Egg fundraiser, 

Leadership Development, Main Street Cleanup, Lions Wear, 

Nominating Committee, Nursing Home Christmas, Veteran’s Wreath 

Laying, pit sandwich sales and so many more.  Lion Marci is 

responsible for the clubs MyLion, SnapChat, Instagram and Twitter 

accounts.  Congratulations!! 

Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship Award Presented 
 

During the June 23, 2021 Membership meeting, President 

Susan Favorite presented Lion Joyce Anthony, Immediate 

Past President and Secretary, a Progressive Melvin Jones 

Fellowship award.  Lion Joyce has demonstrated her 

commitment to humanitarian service and has reaffirmed 

her dedication to the foundation’s humanitarian objectives. 

This is the second Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship 

award that has been presented to such a dedicated Lion. 

 
Pictured L-R: Lion Joyce Anthony and President Susan Favorite 

 

 

 

Thurmont Lions Club Presents a Life Membership Award 

President Susan Favorite presented to Lion Donald Keeney, Jr. 

a life membership to Lions Clubs International.  This award is 

deserving to a member who has maintained active membership 

as a Lion for twenty years or more and has rendered personal 

outstanding service to their club, the community, the 

Association and has good moral character and reputation.  This 

award is such an honor to any Lion who is outstanding and 

dedicated to the mission of Lions Clubs International.  

Pictured L-R:  

Lion Don Keeney, Jr. and President Susan Favorite 
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Awards 
 

THURMONT – cont. 

                                                          

At the final meeting as President Susan Favorite 

turned over the gavel to the incoming president Lion 

Dianne McLean, she presented numerous awards to 

club members.  Lion Bob Johnson was named to the 

District 22-W Honor Roll.  This prestige award is well 

deserving to such a dedicated Lion throughout the club, 

as well as the District. 

 

 

Pictured L-R: PDG Barbara Brimigion,  

Lion Bob Johnson &IPP Susan Favorite 
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Awards 
 

WESTMINSTER 
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Awards 
 

LINEBORO-MANCHESTER 

 

                                                

            

 

 

Award Presented by: 
IP District Governor - Barbra Brimigion 

 
Recipient – Lion Cindy Mullikin 

 
IP Club President – Lion Guy Garey 
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Around the District 
 
 TERRA RUBRA 

 

On July 19th,  Past International President Clem Kusiak visited the Terra Rubra Lions Club and presented a plaque 

to Lion President Ken Keefer for the clubs donation to Lions Youth Foundation.  The meeting was also an 

opportunity to review their upcoming Crab Feed led by Lion Larry Stambaugh. 

 

THURMONT 

 

Thurmont Lions Club Installs Officers for 2021-2022 
The Thurmont Lions Club welcomed District Governor Barbara Brimigion to officiate the Installation of Officers for the year 

2021-2022.  District Governor Barbara expressed to the members in order to have a successful year depends upon what 

individual members are doing to make a difference in the community and worldwide.  The success of the club depends on 

their officers. Pictured Front Row L-R: Lions Lisa Riffle, 1-Year Director; Jan Ely, Dues Treasurer; Julie El-Taher, 2nd Vice 

President; Dianne McLean, President; Maxine Troxell, Assistant Secretary; Back Row L-R: Lions Marci Veronie, 1st Vice 

President, Susan Smith, Assistant Treasurer; Don Ely, 2-Year Director; George Bolling, 2-Year Director; Doug Favorite, 

Treasurer; Joyce Anthony, Secretary and Membership Chair; Don Keeney, Jr. Tail Twister; Susan Favorite, IPP and LCIF 

Chair; Gayle DiSalvo, Lion Tamer, Bill Reckley, 1-Year Director 
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THURMONT -cont. 

Thurmont Lions Club Celebrates Community Night 

A night to remember as to why we are Thurmont Lions – what a privilege and honor! 
A well-attended Community Night was held on June 9, 2021.  Approximately $25,000 was presented 

to local community organizations and regional and international Lions organizations. These funds 

included an earlier distribution of funds on Education Night for area schools and scholarships.  The 

funds were the result of all the numerous fundraisers the Thurmont Lions Club holds throughout the 

year: pit sandwich sales, Christmas ornaments, fudge fundraisers, Easter Egg ornaments and many 

others.  A lot of labor and fun is put into these efforts, but the effort enables us to give back to our 

community and to Lions work around the world.  This is how we serve, and we should be proud of our 

accomplishments. 
 

 
 

Community focused organizations receiving donations were: Town of Thurmont (Trolley Trail 

Extension, Skate Park); Thurmont Ambulance Co.; Guardian Hose Company; Lions Vision Research 

Foundation; Scouting, Inc.; Seton Center; Senior Center; Thurmont Regional Library; Hero Dogs; 

Main Street Thurmont; Scout Troop 270; Operations Second Chance; MD Patriot Guard; Catoctin 

Furnace Historical Society; CHS Leos; TMS Leos; Camp Merrick; 22-W Van; Make a Difference in 

Thurmont; Thurmont Historical Society; Frederick County 4-H Therapeutic Riding Club; Cuddles 

Cat Rescue; Mount. St. Mary’s – Tur de Sheetz. 
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SOUTH CARROLL 

 

Safeway Raffle Winner - Greg Tush (third from left) from Reisterstown, was the winner of $500.00 in Safeway grocery store gift 

cards. Mr. Tush purchased two tickets from Lion Eva Whiteman (left) during the annual Safeway raffle conducted by the South 

Carroll Lioness Lions Club.  Mary Hartman (second from left) chaired the annual raffle held this year during the month of 

June.  The drawing was held on Thursday, July 8 at the Safeway store by store manager, Ryan Truman (second from right).  On 

hand for the presentation of the gift certificates on July 10 was PDG Susan Bonura (third from right), President of the South 

Carroll Lioness Lions Club, and Dan Thaxter (right), assistant store manager.  Proceeds from the raffle help the club to provide 

scholarships to one graduating senior at Liberty High School and one graduating senior at Century High School. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

FREDERICK FUSION 
 

 
 

The Frederick Fusion Lions Club met on June 28th at the Golden Corral for their Charter and 
Installation of Officers.  The front table included Charter President Sharon Payne, Incoming 
President Liz Long Incoming President Bola Oladeinde and Lion Yewonde Oladeinde. Guest 

speakers including PCC Brian Cox and PDG Och Ochoa. 
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FRANCIS SCOTT KEY 

              

 

Our judges – Lions Duane Voitel and Darlene and John Aulls – waiting for the parade to begin. 

 

CANINES ON THE CREEK  

Saturday, July 3, 2021 

Notice the quote at the top of the sign:  “Only 1 

in 1.8 million puppies become a Leader Dog.  You 

have a better chance of becoming the U. S. 

President.” 

 

Lois Barb, volunteer puppy raiser for Leader Dog, 

and Harper 
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FREEDOM DISTRICT 

It was an evening of celebration for the Freedom District Lions Club when they held their membership meeting on 

July 14, 2021 in Legacy Hall, Sykesville Freedom District Fire Department.  Following the opening ceremonies 

(Pledge of Allegiance, singing of “God bless America” and the Invocation), outgoing President Myron Horn 

introduced Immediate Past District Governor (IPDG) Barbara Brimigion (2020 – 2021).  IPDG Brimigion 

commended the officers and members on their outstanding performance during the past Lions year.  It was a year 

of a world-wide pandemic that forced many organizations to eliminate or greatly curtail activities, but the Freedom 

District Lions Club found a way to conduct most of their service activities and add some needed services due to the 

pandemic, such as a food pantry, preparation of and distribution of much needed face shields to health care 

workers when they were in short supply.  The club also added 17 new Lions during the year to lead all Lions clubs 

in the District.  IPDG Brimigion then inducted two new Lions into the Freedom District Lions Club – Jessica and 

Michael Heistand.  IPDG Brimigion then installed the club officers for 2021 – 2022.  A special honor was bestowed 

on Lion Ann Kramb when IPDG Brimigion announced that she had been selected to be placed on the District 22W 

Honor Roll.  A very small number of Lions receive this recognition each year for rendering outstanding service to 

their club and their communities over an extended period of time.  In his written nomination of Lion Kramb for this 

recognition club president Myron Horn noted, among other things, that she chaired or served on a number of 

important service committees, chaired the successful citrus fruit fundraiser and wears the hot Lion costume to 

promote our club during the Sykesville parade on a 100 degree day a year age and at informational events such as 

during the Sykesville Freedom District Fire carnival.  IPDG Brimigion was pleasantly surprised when club secretary 

Lion Gary Buchman read a proclamation from the club (signed by outgoing President Myron Horn and incoming 

President Scott Walthour) commending her for the outstanding leadership she provided the 55 clubs in District 

22W, Lions Clubs International during the year of the pandemic.  Several committee reports were given, and club 

business was conducted before adjournment.

 

The newly installed officers of the Freedom District Lions Club for 2021 - 2022 pause for a picture following the 

club’s July 14, 2021 meeting.  Seated (l-r) are:  Michele Sciacchitano , 1 year Director; Melissa Turski, 2nd Vice 

President; Scott Walthour, President; Matthew King, 1st Vice President; Myron Horn, Immediate Past 

President.  Standing (left – right):  Gary Buchman, Secretary; Ann Kramb, Lions Club International Foundation 

Chairperson; Sheila Bowman , Membership Chairperson; George Barnhart, 2 year Director; Mark Krebs, 

Treasurer; David Webb, Tail Twister; Robert Valis, Financial Secretary; Les Schneiderman, Lion Tamer; Bruce 

Edwards, 3rd Vice President. 



Page | 19 
  

  

FREEDOM DISTRICT – cont. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Incoming President Scott Walthour (left) and outgoing President Myron Horn (right) present a 

Proclamation from the members of the Freedom District Lions Club to Barbara Brimigion 

(center) for the outstanding job she did as District Governor for Lions District 22W in providing 

leadership to the 55 clubs in the district during the pandemic.  Brimigion is a member of the 

Freedom District Lions Club and the members are extremely proud of her accomplishments. 

Lion Joe Wisniewski (left) presents a basket of red roses on 

behalf of the club to outgoing District Governor for the Lions 

year 2020 - 2021 Barbara Brimigion. 

 

FDLC Secretary Gary Buchman presents a plaque to outgoing 

President Myron Horn on behalf of the members for his 

outstanding service as President for the year 2020 – 2021. 

 

FDLC Lion Ann Kramb proudly displays the certificate reflecting that she has been added to the Lions 

District 22W Honor Roll as a recipient of the District Governor’s Metal of Commendation (worn around her 

neck).  Only a small number of Lions are selected by a District Governor for this honor.  Standing with her 

is Myron Horn, 2020 – 2021 Freedom District Lions Club President who nominated her for the 

recognition. 

 

Two new Lions were inducted into the Freedom District Lions Club on July 14, 

2021.  They are pictured with their sponsors new members displaying their certificates 

of membership and the sponsors displaying their sponsorship certificates) (left – 

right):  Club President Scott Walthour, new Lion Michael Heistand, Club Second Vice 

President Melissa Turski and new Lion Jessica Heistand. 

 

Jessica and Michael Heistand are greeted warmly by their fellow 

Lions in the Freedom District Lions Club following their induction. 

 

Incoming President of the Freedom District Lions Club Scott Walthour (left) and outgoing 

President Myron Horn prepare to present lapel pins to each other. Outgoing President Horn is 

presented a Past President’s pin and incoming President Walthour is presented the 

President’s pin that has been worn by every president of the club since its founding in 1947. 
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FREEDOM DISTRICT – cont. 

The See More Group, supported by the Freedom District Lions Club, had a picnic at Piney Run Park on 
Monday, July 19, 2021.  Members of the group went paddle boating and then all enjoyed a nice 

cookout.  The See More Group is comprised of Blind and Low Vision persons from Carroll County.  The 
group meets once a month with some members of the Freedom District Lions Club and does group 

activities, such as: picnics, swimming at a local swim club, attending local concerts, bowling and 
lunches.  They are always looking for new members.  If interested or would like additional information, 

please call Lion Ann Kramb of the Freedom District Lions Club at 410-428-4758. 

 

(seated at front table from left clock-wise) are:  Marge Wallace, Ninette Legates, Lion Diane Torockio 
(partially hidden), Lion Carol Neff, Gary Legates, Brian Keseling and Sandy Kraus.  Seated, back left is 

Lion Joe Wis niewski.  Standing (l-r):  Lion Susan Krebs, Lion Don Champ, Lion Ann Kramb, Lion 
Charles Harrison, Lion Michele Sciacchitano, Lion Franklin Torockio and Laura McClelland. 

 

Seated in a paddle boat leaving the dock for a ride on Piney Run Lake are:  1st row (l – r) Sandy Kraus 
and Lion Michele Sciacchitano and 2nd row (l – r) Laura McClelland and Gary Legates. 

 



Page | 21 
  

  

FREEDOM DISTRICT – cont. 

 

Taking care of the environment is one of the five global service goals of Lions Clubs International (LCI) along with 

vision, diabetes, hunger and childhood cancer.  Members of the Freedom District Lions Club (FDLC) have, for over 

10 years, adopted a portion of Sykesville Road to clear discarded trash from the roadside.  Members decided to 

add trail and park clean-up as an environmental service project – family and friends are always welcome.  On July 

11, 2021, members of the FDLC joined some members of the “Friends of Liberty Reservoir” in a recycling 

event/trash pick-up hike on a Liberty Reservoir trail starting at the end of Bollinger Mill Road.  Again, on July 

25th the FDLC and 2 members of “Trash Troopers” held a trail clean-up/ family hike on a trail near McKeldin area of 

Patapsco State Park.  Pictured above at the trail-head on July 25th (left – right) are:  Maya Potter (a Liberty High 

School Leo), Lion Jane Jung-Potter, Bernadette Phillips (Trash Warrior), Lions Les and Rochelle Schneiderman, 

Lion Sheila Bowman , Paula Justice, Lion Tony Dercola, Tony Summerhill (Trash Warriors) and Lion Patty 

Buchman.  Participating but not in the picture was Paul Potter who took the photo. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

As an environmental service project, members of the Freedom District Lions Club picked up trash along 
the roadside of Route 32 ( Sykesville Road ) from the bridge over Liberty Reservoir north to Bollinger 
Road on July 24, 2021.  This is a section of highway the service club adopted over 10 years ago and 

they have at least 4 clean up days per year.  Pictured left – right are:  Bob Parks, Gary Buchman , John 
Dozsa, Ron Audlin, Don Champ and Patty Buchman.  Environmental Services Chairman Jeff Zumbrun is 

missing from the photo as he took the picture. 
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FREEDOM DISTRICT – cont. 

 

 

 

 

 

        

Scott Walthour , President of the Freedom District Lions 
Club (right) presents the “Home Club” banner to W. Scott 
Yonce, President of the Lavale Lions Club.  Immediate 
Past District Governor Barbara Brimigion is a member of 
the Freedom District club and District Governor Charles 
Croft is a member of the Lavale club. 

  

 Immediate Past District 

Governor of District 22 W 

thanks the service clubs for 

their service during her 

year as District Governor. 

District Charles Croft thanks Immediate Past 

District Governor for her outstanding leadership 

during the pandemic as well as thanking the 

Lions for their service to their local communities 

and people around the world. 

Immediate Past District 

Governor Barbara Brimigion 

displays the plaque she was 

presented in appreciation of 

her dedicated leadership 

during a difficult year due to 

the COVID pandemic. 

Pictured left to right past President Myron Horn, immediate past District 

Governor Barbara Brimigion and President Scott Walthour from the 

Freedom District Lions Club show some of the certificates they received 

for accomplishments of the club and some of their members during the 

recently concluded Lions year. 
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HAMPSTEAD 
 

 
 

The Hampstead Lions Club met on July 30th at Friendly Farm for their Installation of Officers led by SVDG Jeremy Bair.  The 
gavel was symbolically passed from outgoing President Dave Caple to incoming President Clint Griggs who discussed his 

plans for the next Lions years. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

HANCOCK 
 

 
 
The Hancock Lions Club teamed with the Hancock Lioness Lions Club on July 3rd for a community breakfast at the park.   PDG 

Larry Gerber greeted guests before they started down the breakfast buffet beginning with Region Chair Jeanne Ward.  
Presidents Toby McCarty and Casey Minnich helped prepare food.  Longtime Lions Scott Creek, William Moser and Walter 

Dyer were also among the many great workers that day. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

LIBERTYTOWN 

      
 

The Libertytown Unionville Lions Club met on July 6th for Installation of Officers led by PDG Paul Cannada. Among the topics 
that night were incoming President Cindy Trout's plans for the new year and the group video for the Lion Toast to be seen in 

the District Wide Video entitled a Celebration of Service. 



Page | 24 
  

  

ROARING RUN 
 

 
 

The Roaring Run Lions Club had their summer picnic at the residence of Lions Vicki and Bob Mahr on July 7th.  The club 
celebrated all of last year's successes and discussed ways to service in the next Lion year. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

TAYLORSVILLE – WINFIELD 
 

 
 

The Taylorsville Winfield Lions celebrated the return to the Winfield Fire Hall for their first meeting of 2021-2022.  On the 
agenda that night included upcoming events like their Bingo.  SVDG Jeremy Bair was on hand to present Lion President Tom 

Harney with a Certificate of Appreciation for their participation in the Region IV Diabetic Alert Service Dog project. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THURMONT 

 
 

Introduced by Cabinet Secretary Susan Favorite, District Governor Charlie Croft visited the Thurmont Lions Club on July 14th 
for the 1st Official Visit for the 2021-2022 Lion year.  Thurmont Lion President Dianne Mclean, Club Secretary Joyce Anthony 

and other lions listened to the many highlights he discussed and goals for the next year. 
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GRANSTVILLE 

Chicken Dinner on June 26, 2021 
 

                

The Grantsville Lions Club held their Grantsville Day celebration the weekend of June 26th.  Lions showed up early 
in the morning to start preparing 800 half chickens for the festival (bottom right with longtime Lions Michael 
Downton and Larry Brenneman and top photo including longtime Lions Jack Dubose and John Braskee).  Those 
selling the meals to the crowds were Past President Howard Finzel, Lion Paul Edwards, longtime Lion Steve Kamp 
and new Lions Chris and Brent (bottom right). 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

LINEBORO-MANCHESTER 

 
 

                   

Lineboro Manchester President Chris Tomlinson officiated his first meeting at Spargo's on July 21st.  Among the guests was 
Taylorsville Winfield Lion Jim Lutz, co-chair of the Carroll County Region IV Diabetic Alert Service Dog Project.  Lion Jim 
presented a certificate of appreciation for the club's donation toward the project.   The members in attendance discussed the 
next three months of plans including their community swimming pool, upcoming Pit Beef sales and participation in the carnival. 
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DISTRICT – CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

   

 
 
 

If you are interested in an event listed below please contact a member of that club for more information. 

DATE CLUB WHAT WHERE TIME 

8/6 Glade Valley  25t Annual Golf Tournament Maple Run Golf Course 8:30 am 

8/7 Thurmont Pit Beef Sale Bell Hill Farm, RT 15 North 9:30 - ? 

8/7 Silver Run-Union Mills Corn Roast Union Mills 11 am -5 pm 

8/13 New Windsor Golf Tournament Quail Valley 8:30 am 

8/14 22W - Region 1 Cabinet Meeting LaVale Volunteer Fire Department  

8/20 Libertytown Unionville Golf Tournament Glade Valley 7:30 am - ? 

8/21 Greater Carroll Drive Thru Crab Sales Westminster V.F.W. 12-2 pm 

8/26 Westminster  Steak, Sausage & Corn on the Cob Westminster V.F.W. 6-8 pm 

8/28 Terra Rubra Crab Feed Terra Rubra Lions Club Activities Building 1pm – 4pm 

8/31 Greater Carroll Fun Night Players 6:00 pm 

9/4 Westminster  All Money BINGO Reese Fire Hall 5:30 pm 

9/4 Thurmont Pit Beef Sale Bell Hill Farm, RT 15 North 9:30 - ? 

9/8 Myersville-Middletown 18th Annual Golf Tournament Musket Ridge Golf Club 1:00 pm 

9/10 Terra Rubra 14th Annual Golf Tournament Cedar Ridge Golf Club 8:00 am 

9/18 Roaring Run  Corn Hole Tournament   

9/18 Thurmont Pit Beef Sale Bell Hill Farm, RT 15 North 9:30 - ? 

9/24 Freedom District 8th Annual Fall Golf Tournament Oakmont Green Noon 

9/25 Terra Rubra Crab Feed Terra Rubra Lions Club Activities Building 1pm – 4pm 

10/9 Thurmont Food Booth - Colorfest Thurmont 7:00-? 

10/9 Greater Carroll Drive Thru Crab Sales Westminster V.F.W. 12-2 pm 

10/9 DISTRICT 22-W District Social Clarion Inn – Frederick Event Center  

10/23 Terra Rubra Crab Feed Terra Rubra Lions Club Activities Building 1pm – 4pm 

10/23 South Carroll Bingo Gamber Fire Hall  

11/6 Thurmont Bingo Fireman’s Activity Building 5:00 pm 

11/13 New Windsor Queen Ester Sight & Sound Theater 10:00 am – 7:45 pm 

11/13 Terra Rubra Bull, Oyster & Shrimp Roast Terra Rubra Lions Club Activities Building 1pm – 4pm 

11/13 22W- Region II Cabinet Meeting   

11/13 Taneytown Cash Bingo Fireman’s Activities Building 1:30 pm 
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On Going Fundraisers 

   

 
 
 



Page | 34 
  

 

                    
     

 

 

 


